
R. W. Bird Trucking, Inc
701 E. College Avenue

Pleasant Gap, PA 168723

814-359-2851 Fax: 814-359-9894

August 19/2002

Mrs. beverly Minor
Pennsylvania Milk Marketing Board
2301 N. Cameron Street
Harrisburg, PA i7iiO

Dear Mrs. Minor:

On behalf, of R. W. Bird Trucking, Inc., a milk hauler from Centre County, I am writing
to you concerning the licensing procedures currently in use by the Pennsylvania Milk
Marketing Board.

In my opinion it would be much more efficient and cost effective for the board to adopt
the policy of renewing current hauler company and driver licenses for a two year period;
in place of the current one year policy.

In your position of responsibility with the milk marketing board, I urge you to consider
recommending the two-year policy.

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Richard W. Bird, Jr.
Vice-President
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September 6,2002

VIA FACSIMILE 783-6492 .. r-
i

Ms. Lyrivia Bownum ; •. •;
Milk Marketing lloual
23D1 N<>i ill Cameron Street • '"""':' :

Agticulinru Brrilding, Ivooin 110 -: T ; ;
niinWnirti , PA 17110 : l:.

Re: Proposed Amendments to Chapter 150 ; :
 c*;

The following comment is submitted on behalf of the Pennsylvania Association of
Milk Dealers rojjaulin^ the proposed amendments to Chapter 150 set forth at 32 Pa.B. 3953,

Specifically, the Pennsylvania Association of Milk Dealers, on behalf of its
members, object to the proposed mcreose in the hundred weight fees applicable to milk for
which I he Board han fixed a minimum wholesale or retail price received, produced, or brought
iaio this Commonwealth. The proposed amendments include an increase from $.035 to S.055
per hi indeed weight, an increase ofovcr 50%. PAMD believes that any such increase should be
[>h;.isi:d w over lime. PAMI) î  no I prepared at this point to take a position on how the increase
f.lu>nkl be phased in because it docs not yet fully understand the extent of the Board's need for
increnxuil revenues. We would welcome the opportunity to discuss that issue further with you.

Thnnk you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Allen C. Warshaw
ForKJJHT ROONUYIJEBHR & SCHORTJNG

A Professional Corporation
A(:\V:gk(l
cc: \;u\t\ Ij. 1'ink, Jr.,)executive Vice President, PAMD (via facsimile)

Carl O. I lorbcin, Hcrbcin & Company, Inc. (via facsimile)
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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

MILK MARKETING BOARD

September 9, 2002
CHIEF COUNSEL

2301 NORTH CAMERON STREET
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17110-9408

TELEPHONE (717) 787-4374
FAX (717) 783-6492

Allen C. Warshaw
Klett Rooney Lieber & Schorling
Suite 600
240 North Third Street
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1503

Dear Mr. Warshaw:

Thank you for your comments on behalf of the Pennsylvania Association of Milk Dealers
regarding the proposed Fee Regulation, We have reviewed our budget projections and the
proposed fee increases and do plan to change the regulation to provide for phasing in the fee
increases over time.

Historically, our budget had been increasing between 2% and 3% per year. The proposed
fee increases were based on projections that assumed similar increases would continue.
However, our budget increased 1% for the 2002-2003 license year and will not increase in the
2003-2004 license year. We believe, therefore, that we can phase in the fee increases over time
and still maintain adequate funding.

Our plan now is to implement the fee increases in two stages. The first would be
effective in the 2003-2004 license year and would be for half of the proposed fee increases. The
hundredweight fees for milk for which the Board has set a minimum wholesale or retail price
would increase from $0,035 to $0,045 and the hundredweight fees for milk for which the Board
has not set a minimum wholesale or retail price would increase from $0,005 to $0.0057.
Effective for the 2008-2009 license year the hundredweight fees would increase to $0,055 and
$0.0064, respectively. The other proposed fee increases will remain the same as they are
presently in the proposed regulation.

Thank you again for your comments.

Through:

cc: Beverly Minor, Chairwoman
Luke Brubaker, Member
Barbara Grumbine, Consumer Member

Very truly yours,

Douglas L. Eberly f
Chief Counsel


